Notice of Bid/Request for Proposal

REGIONAL PLANNING COUNCILS
Emerald Coast Regional Council
Request for Letters of Interest and Qualifications For the Community Transportation Coordinator Under the Transportation Disadvantaged Program In the Service Area of Holmes and Washington Counties, FL

The Emerald Coast Regional Council is seeking qualifications from entities interested in serving as the Community Transportation Coordinator (CTC) for Holmes-Washington Counties, Florida. The selected entity will be recommended to the Florida Commission for the Transportation Disadvantaged (CTD). If approved by the CTD, the selected contractor will coordinate the administration and operation of the Holmes-Washington Counties, Florida Transportation Disadvantaged system, as authorized by Chapter 427, Florida Statutes, and more fully described in Rule 41-2, Florida Administrative Code, beginning July 1, 2023.

Interested entities are required to provide the following as proof of qualifications: 

§ Description of organization,

§ Proposed local organizational chart,

§ Coordination experience,

§ Demonstration of transportation operational experience and ability to coordinate a multitude of funding and service provisions while serving the needs of the transportation disadvantaged with funds provided,

§ Description of experience with vehicle acquisition and a list of vehicles to be used (if applicable),

§ Description of experience with grant applications and administration,

§ Proof of insurability,

§ Credit references,

§ A current financial statement,

§ The company’s Federal Identification Number, and

§ A statement that the company is registered to do business in Florida.

Interested entities should submit four (4) hard copies (including one original) and one (1) electronic copy (electronic copy can be presented on a CD or thumb drive and can be in a Word and/or PDF format) of their expression of interest and qualifications in a sealed envelope to the Emerald Coast Regional Council, PO Box 11399, Pensacola, FL 32524, by 3:00 p.m. central time on Monday, November 21, 2022.  The envelope must be marked, “LETTER OF INTEREST AND QUALIFICATIONS FOR HOLMES-WASHINGTON COUNTIES CTC.” Faxed and emailed responses WILL NOT be accepted. If you choose to hand deliver your package, please schedule with the POC below. Responses received after the deadline will not be considered and the interested entities will be notified.  

Only responses to the request for letters of interest will be considered if a request for proposals is issued for the CTC.

Questions should be addressed to: Howard Vanselow, Emerald Coast Regional Council, at the address listed above, or by email at howard.vanselow@ecrc.org. The Emerald Coast Regional Council reserves the right to accept or reject any and all responses in the best interest of the service area and the State.

